
PORTKNOCKIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY, 11th June, 2018 

Present:   Diane Anderson, Gladys MacKenzie, Cathleen Harper, Alison Low, Bert 
Reid, Cllr Donald Gatt, Cllr. Theresa Coull,  

Apologies 

Angela Mair, Gladys MacKenzie, Ron Shepherd. 
 

1. Minutes 
The minutes were proposed by Bert Reid and seconded by Alison Low. 
 

2. Matters Arising 
The Facebook page has been set up but is currently closed. 
 
Bert Reid advised that the leading light coming into the harbour entrance has 
still not been repaired.  It has been reported to the Harbourmaster.    This has 
been reported several times. 
 
Portknockie Flood Action Group has advised that they no longer need support 
with their funding or the hire of the hall. Jane to be consulted as to whether 
the PFAG was to remain a sub group of the CC. 
 
The news received about the survey and repair to the cycle/footpath between 
Portknockie and Cullen was positively received. 
 
 

3. Police Matters 
Constables reported that there had been an incident of vandalism in Church 
Street in Portknockie at the start of May but nothing else. 
They advised of a number of “sneak in” thefts in the district for awareness to 
be raised. 
 

4. Portknockie Flood Action Group 
No report received from the Flood Action Group.    
 

5. Xmas Lights 
No further update 
 

6. Matters for Elected Members 
It was agreed that the GDPR training would be postponed until the next 
meeting due to attendance.  In addition, Angela Mair would be asked to see if 
someone from another CC could come and advise on the training received. 

 

An update on the potholes was received in the correspondence since the last 
meeting.  Cllr Coull advised that the main road was inspected monthly, King 
Edward Terrace quarterly and the rest of the village annually. 
 



The roundabout on Slater Crescent remains an issue and since being raised at 
the last meeting no one from the council has been to attend to it.     
 
Following the matter of camper vans and caravans parking up overnight in 
Addison Street Cllr Coull provided an update that the ground actually belongs 
to Seafield Estates.  This restricts any action that can be taken although the 
anti-social behaviour team have been informed.  Cllr Coull would provide an 
update to Ari Watson this evening. 
 

7. Correspondence 
All correspondence has been emailed to members.   The deputy Secretary 
advised on a requirement for the flag to be raised at the Flagstaff before 
Sunday 12th August, 2018 as the Church of Scotland are planning to hold an 
open-air service at the Flagstaff on Sunday, 12th August at 11.15 am to 
conclude the Anniversary Festival which they are holding to celebrate how the 
Church has served the community for 150 years. 
 
In addition, the flag is to be raised on the 3rd of September for Merchant Navy 
Day.  Diane Anderson to inform the primary school. 
 

8. Treasurer’s Report 
No update available. 
 
AOCB 
There will be no meeting in July due to summer break. 
Cullen Sea School will be launching their skiff at 1pm on Friday 15th of June. 
 

The meeting was closed at 7.45 pm. 

Next meeting will be held in the Snug at the McBoyle Hall on Monday, 13th of 
August 2018 at 7 pm. 


